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Five UCSD Mathematics professors attend Moscow Conference of
International Mathematicians

August 22, 1966

Five members of the University of California, San Diego, Department of Mathematics are attending the
International Congress of Mathematicians in Moscow, USSR, August 16 through August 26: Professors Errett
Bishop, Jacob Korevaar, Helmut Rohrl, Murray Rosenblatt and S. G. Williamson.

Professor Bishop was asked by the International Organizing Committee to give an address and lecture on
his most recent field of research, Constructive Analysis. He is one of 22 mathematicians from the United States,
among several hundred attending the Congress, invited to give a special lecture on his research.

Of the 22 mathematicians from the United States asked to give special lectures, six are on the faculty of the
University of California. Four are professors at Berkeley, one at UCLA, and Dr. Bishop from UCSD.

In addition to the invited addresses, there are sessions for contributed papers, and representatives from UCSD
mathematics department will present papers on their work.

The International Congress of Mathematicians meets every four years. The previous meeting in 1962 was held
in Stockholm, Sweden. The last Congress in the United States met at Harvard University in 1950. This Congress
is located on the University of Moscow campus.

Following the International Congress, several of the UCSD mathematicians will attend conferences in various
European countries. Professor Rohrl will lecture at meetings at the University of Helsinki, Finland,in Lodz, Poland,
Prague and Oberwolfach, West Germany.

Professor Korevaar will participate in a conference in Kattowice, Poland and upon his return to this country, will
attend a meeting at the University of New York at Stoney Brook.

Professor Rosenblatt, who spent the academic year 1965-1966 at the University of London, England on a
Guggenheim Fellowship, will return to UCSD at the conclusion of the Congress.
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